
BOURBON MOBILITY STANDARDS: ENSURING SAFE OPERATIONS! 
The transfer of passengers at the Boat landing is standardized to ensure safer operations.
This Safety Post describes a transfer during which the bow of the Surfer hit the passenger’s foot. Several 
standards were missing: spacing/depth of the ladder to prevent the passenger from being crushed, wearing 
of loudspeaker to enable the AB to be clearly understood, the green armband to identify less experienced 
passengers or uncomfortable with the transfer and the absence of camera data to investigate the incident.
These standards have been defined and must be implemented on a permanent basis to improve the safety 
of transfers: they must be used for each Boat landing operation.
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DO:
• �Respect the boat-landing procedure (standardized language, use of a megaphone, video 

recording of transfers, etc.). 
• �Clearly communicate instructions to passengers with the loudspeaker.
• �Stay vigilant from the first passenger to the last. 
• �Broadcast the Boat-landing procedure safety video.
• �Ask whether passengers are not at ease in order to identify them with a green armband.
• �Stop the operation of the situation is judged risky.

DON’T:
• �Show complacency by considering that the passengers are skilled in the boat-landing procedure.
• Transfer the passenger without observing the movement of the sea.

THE SAFETY POST IS BASED ON REAL EVENTS - PLEASE PRINT, POST AND DISCUSS THIS ISSUE!
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